
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Check-in Meeting

	Date:
March 7, 2021


Presiding:  Cam Mathis
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:43 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson
Absent:  Pat Leslie, Treasurer
Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Cam Mathis called the meeting to order at 11:39 a.m.  

	Agenda Items
	Fr. David shared that the Parochial Report is due and he has completed it and it is ready for the Vestry to review.  This time racial justice and reconciliation is included in the report. We are actively engaged in racial justice and reconciliation and is reflected on St. George’s report.  Questions regarding worship during the pandemic included the worship modalities we used.  Stewardship and financials questions were asked and answered as we know it.  We did not conduct a capital campaign. An  Outreach question was asked regarding money spent on people who do not go to church here.  Information shared was the line-item number designated for outreach.  Investment numbers were shared.  Our negative cash flow was less during the pandemic than in regular times.  Clergy and Laity worked together as a team for the good of the parishioners.  Our unique ministry this year was our mask ministry.  We continued with support of Safe Shelter through Easter Baskets, School Supplies, and Christmas gifts.  
Action/follow-up- Cam Mathis made the motion to accept the Parochial Report as presented by Fr. David.  All approved. 

Realm – Cam Mathis has added a field for wedding anniversary date.  Please encourage all to update this information.  Most information from the calendar did not include the year for wedding anniversaries and birthdays.  If we can, encourage parishioners to include those year dates.  Only Vestry and Clergy can see the year portion of the dates.  Otherwise, it is confidential.  This will be beneficial in running reports regarding the demographics of our membership.  
Holy Week Services - Fr. David reported.  We will have normal Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter services. We will not conduct foot washing this year.  We are hopeful that we can use more singing on Good Friday in some fashion. The Altar of Repose is generally in the nursery, but this year we can set it up in the sanctuary for 24 hours and also set up the camera to broadcast for 24 hours so that members can watch and pray from home. Then it would be dismantled and ready for the next mass.  All service times will be at 6:30 p.m. in Holy Week.
Some sort of an Easter Egg Hunt or Easter Bags will be planned.  There is a baptism in the planning phase for Pat Cadaldo’s great-grandchild during the Easter season.  Fr. David is not aware of any confirmation-age children ready for confirmation at this time.  Easter lilies have been ordered, if you would like to contribute additional lilies or offer one in memoriam, etc. please let that be known. 
Fund raisers can be conducted if desired on a “drive through” format.  

April 23rd is St. Georges Day.  Perhaps we can have some sort of expanded celebration on April 25th.  We cannot have a pot luck, but could perhaps engage a food truck for that purpose for the first hour of serving and then include the general public.  
VPOD-type duties can be shared with Vestry and Volunteers from the congregation while having worship in-person.  The Usher needs to keep a roster list of who is in attendance in-person.  Only the usher will use the clip board and pen.   Duties include greeting at the door, distributing bulletins, hand sanitizer, wearing mask, and social distancing in the pews.  We are supposed to have a full empty pew between occupied pews. 
Palm Sunday – Historically we start outside, sing, and distribute Palms.  We could still do that, but can only have one hour inside with out additional singing.  
Check-in Calls Report – Any pastoral concerns?  Fr. Craig visited Kim Manigault and took her  communion today.  Kim’s son, Gary, passed away unexpectedly last week.  
Cindy Brown could use some contact.  Please reach out if you can.  Also, contact the Pollards, Mayes, and Louise Richards if you can. Keep them all in your thoughts and prayers.  




